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The Airways is the bimonthly newsletter of the Fort Rucker Chapter of MOAA which is 
an Affiliate of Military Officer Association of America (MOAA). MOAA and its Affiliates 

are nonpartisan. 
 

General Membership 

Meeting 
 

17 June 2017 
 

      
 
Fort Rucker MOAA       Website http://www.FortRuckerMOAA.org 
P.O. Box 620075                                             
Ft. Rucker, AL 36362-0075                                            Email: moaa@fortruckermoaa.org 
 
 
 

Social: 1800 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance 
Officers Reports: 1845 
Dinner: 1900 
 

  
Menu: 
The menu is Tossed Salad with dressing, Roast Pork Loin, Twice-

Baked Potato, Corn’o’Brien, Rolls and Butter, Cheesecake with 
assorted toppings, Tea and Coffee. 
Cost $22 per person. (Please checks or cash, no credit cards) 
 
 
 
 
Please make your Reservations by noon,  

June 14th to Mary Rutkowski at: 
(334) 347-4966 

Persons not canceling their 

reservation(s) not later than noon 

on the Thursday prior to the Dinner 

Meeting will be responsible to our 

Chapter Treasurer for full payment of 

the meal(s). 

 

 

http://www.fortruckermoaa.org/
mailto:moaa@fortruckermoaa.org
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Summer is nearly here.  Hope each of you have a great and safe summer!    

 
The Alabama Council of Chapters held its quarterly meeting in April.  Below are some of the highlights 
for this meeting. 

 
 The State Council Presidents discussed MOAA’s cost reduction programs. The 2017 Level of 

Excellence awards trip to Washington DC that is held annually is being considered for cancellation 

and combining the winners of the 2017/2018 winners in one trip in 2018.   

 
 If you were not aware, there are 4 Veterans Homes throughout our state:  They are, from north 

to south:  Floyd E. Tutt Fann Home in Huntsville (Built in 1994) (Capacity 150) -Col. Robert L. 

Howard Home in Pell City (Built in 2012) (Capacity 254) - Bill Nicholl Home in Alexander City (Built 
in 1989) (Capacity 150)-Wm. F. Green Home in Bay Minette (Built in 1994) (Capacity 150).  All 
four homes continue to stay full and have significant waiting lists for veterans.   

 

 The Alabama State Veterans Cemetery at Spanish Fort continues to be very busy with a total of 
1,122 interments so far.  The cemetery has 1,940 veterans pre-registered and the cemetery 
director, Tony Ross, encourages all veterans to pre-register if they want to be buried there. Our 

veterans’ cemetery received an inspection by the National Cemetery Administration and received 
an 86 out of a 100 which was a very high score, being in the top 10% of cemeteries; whereas 
most cemeteries receive scores in the 60s.  

 

 Surviving spouses are encouraged to become advocates for MOAA issues. Surviving Spouses are 
encouraged to join and attend chapter meetings.  

 
 Membership at the national level is aging and we need to attract younger members.  The average 

age of a MOAA member is 67 and 60% of the membership is over 60 years old. Only about 12% 

of MOAA national members belong to chapters:  50,000 of 355,000.  MOAA is moving toward more 
digital activity like Facebook, Twitter and expanding the Website, which is where younger people 
go for information.  Research indicates that organizations that do not become more digital will not 

survive.  Younger people want to belong to organizations that serve. The MOAA Foundation has 
received funds from USAA that will be awarded for chapter and council service projects.  

 

 Members of the State Council again went to Capitol Hill to MOAA’s annual “Storming the Hill”.  They 
visited the offices of both Alabama senators and all seven Alabama congressmen and 
congresswomen.  The main “Storming” issues covered were Sequestration and TRICARE. Our 

representatives asked that sequestration be stopped and that TRICARE fee hikes stay within the 
bounds of COLA increases. 

 

Our next dinner meeting is 17 June 2017.  Social hour begins at 1800 and the dinner/program will 
start at approximately 1845. We will have a Medal of Honor winner as our guest speaker. Check out 
the front page of the newsletter for the dinner menu.  Looking forward to seeing you at the dinner. 

 

 

 

A Message from the Chapter President 
Charlie Wigglesworth 
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Legislative Report 
Submitted by Charlie Block 

 

 
LEGISLATIVE REPORT   

We finally have a FY 2017 budget, albeit 7 months late. I wish those we elected would put 

on their big boy pants and do what we hired them to do. The good news is that the bill 

contains a $15 billion increase in defense spending and significant increase in Homeland 

Security for border protection. It does not include money for a wall, but that may come 

later.  As it relates to the safety of our great nation, both of these are investments for the 

future.  Having said that, defense remains woefully underfunded but until we can repeal 

Sequestration, problems will remain. If you receive an email from me regarding a request 

to contact your elected officials, please respond (given you agree with the MOAA position). 

Please note, in that regard, that both your chapter and MOAA national are, and must 

remain, non-partisan to maintain our tax exempt/charitable status. Latest information on 

the COLA is a plus up of 1.1%, which is not great but better than nothing. If the COLA 

follows the trend of recent years, it could go higher based on the last quarter used in 

determining the final number.  Keep your eyes open for Legislative Alerts that need your 

action. The more of us that respond, the better chance we have in achieving MOAA’s goals. 

 

Charlie Block 

Legislative Chair 
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Currently our active chapter membership numbers 179. Unfortunately, one of our chapter 
members, MAJ Charles Quinn, recently died and another chapter member was dropped since he 

decided not to renew his membership with MOAA National. Remember, our chapter requires 
current membership status with National to be a member of our chapter.  

 
I am pleased to report that we have a new chapter member, CW5 (Ret) Robert Burns, who lives 
in Dothan and is a MOAA National life member. We are also glad to welcome his wife, Kris. They 

joined us for our February dinner at The Landing.  
 

Every year about this time, MOAA National sends us a list of our members and their status with 
National. In reviewing the latest list, I was pleased to note that 72% of our chapter members are 
Life members of National.  

 
Every week MOAA National releases information about membership gains among the various 

chapters. It reports that only 3 chapters in Alabama had chapter membership gains as of 28 April 
2017 and we were one of the three.  
 

If you know anyone who is a MOAA National member but not a member of our chapter, why not 
recruit them for the chapter? Dues are a modest $12 per year. Any board member can help you 

with this or go to our website and download our chapter application form. If they are not MOAA 
National Chapter members, then that membership can also be arranged. The phone number for 
MOAA National is 800-234-6622.  

 
Remember the national MOAA web site is moaa.org; our chapter web site is fortruckermoaa.org.  

 

 
Othan Gilbert 

Membership Chair 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Membership Report 

Submitted by Othan Gilbert 
 

LAW OFFICES OF 

BROCK & STOUT, LLC 

GARY W. STOUT 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

3124 W. MAIN STREET, #6 
DOTHAN, AL 36305 
(334) 671-5555 

807 E. LEE STREET 
ENTERPRISE, AL 36330 

(334) 393-4357 
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This report is for the period of 04/10/17 through 05/08/17 
              

 

            04/10/17) Starting balance of:                             $27,491.63 

   Total Deposits:                                          $2,010.92 

                       Total Expenditures:                                      $926.75 

                        Account Net Increase:                                 $1,084.17 

   05/08/17 Current Balance of:                               $28,575.80 

      Minus reserves:                                             (-$24,007.09) 

    Minus savings:                                 $5.41  

                       Check book operating Funds;                       $4,563.30  

The Chapter is in good shape financially, and within budget.  Income will build during the 
year.  Our reserves of $24,007.09 are for any unforeseen expenses.  We are maintaining 

a dual reserve for the Life Trust Fund for future payouts, and for our general fund (rainy 
day unknowns/future years operations), shown as one reserve balance.    Note:  The 

Chapter has no outstanding bills.  
 

You can see a monthly, detailed report, of our account activities and financial status, as 
of 05/08/17, on our web site; (www.fortruckermoaa.org).  Each month follows the same 

format to allow our members to monitor all transactions and approvals. 
 

Our checking, money market and savings accounts are with the Army Aviation Center 
Federal Credit Union 

The treasurer’s records are available for review/inspection by any member, with 

reasonable prior notice. 
 

Note: It is highly recommended you pay by cash or check for the dinners. We are 
still having serious problems with the club card system not accepting individuals credit 

cards, used for our dinners.   
  

I sincerely hope to see all of you at our next dinner.  It is planned to be a great evening 
with an excellent meal and speaker. 

 
Loel Ewart, Treasurer   

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Submitted by Loel Ewart 

 

http://www.fortruckermoaa.org/
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Retired Officer Wives Association (ROWA) 
Submitted by Mary Jane Collins 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                             
  

  

   The merry month of May is a month of celebrations from May Day at the beginnings to 
Memorial Day at the closing. In between we honor our mothers with our gratitude for their love 

and care.  Other holidays include Cinco de Mayo, Teachers Day, Armed Forces Day, and V - E 
Day, all of which recognize those who serve in various ways.  Important in May are also the 
milestones reached for high school graduates.  May they continue into a bright future and 

become strong leaders of tomorrow.  We have celebrated the blessings of a glorious Easter in 
April, high-lighting the One who exemplifies service.  While ROWA members met for luncheon 

before Easter, spring decorations served as a reflection of a beautiful day.  That day several 
ROWA members received awards from Ft. Rucker s for volunteer work in various areas of 
service.  Among them were Mary Apel, Martha Boyle, Mary Jane Collins, and Dee Gilbert.   

    
   The ROWA May luncheon also recognized those who serve as the new 2017-2018 Officers 

were installed by Dr. Jennifer Marsden.  They are President Sam Newton, Vice President Grace 
Bryant, Secretary Barbara Loumeyer, and Treasurer Dot Bedsole.  Congratulations!  Thank you 
Grace Bryant for your service for a two year president term!   Before adjourning ROWA decided 

to make monetary donations to support the Wounded Warrior Cabin and the Ft. Rucker 
Community Spouses Club Scholarship Program.   

    
   ROWA will reconvene September 12.  The Board will meet during the summer to make plans. 
We hope you will mark your calendar and meet with us as the fall season begins. Have a blessed 

summer with sunshine and cool shades. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Everyone.   As the poet announced, “The year’s at the spring.” And beautiful it is with the awakening flowers 

and trees unfolding a depth of rich colors in shades of pink, yellow, and lavender, supported by the richness of bright 
green. 
Indeed, green is the color of March and movement the character as the wind marches, by paving the way for 
freshness and renewal in nature and spirit.  We experience the Lenten journey and celebrate St. Patrick’s Day. 
March is a time of moving forward, spring housecleaning, preparing gardens, implementing plans, and seeking new 
opportunities.  

   Prior to spring, ROWA members were blessed to celebrate Valentine’s Day during a heartfelt and lovely candy 
heart decorated luncheon at the Landing with those dear to our hearts, our husbands and friends.  Guest speaker 
Conrad Stempel shared information about a cabin to be built at Lake Tholocco for the Wounded Warriors.    
   In contrast, ROWA’s March luncheon at The Landing reflected a different atmosphere while incorporating a “Mad 
Hatter’s” theme, complete with exquisite miniature hats and hat boxes decorating the tables to members attired 
with hats designed and “fashioned” from the stern Viking to the uncoordinated or unlovely to the beautiful.  Laughter 
prevailed.   Happiness also prevailed the evening before at the Zonta fundraiser for charities at the International 

Food Festival in Dothan where some of the ROWA members enjoyed tasting foods from many countries represented.   
ROWA was represented recently by several members volunteering   at an outreach event hosted by the Fort Rucker 
Community Spouses Club (FRCSC) for approximately 400 senior citizens.   
  The April luncheon for ROWA will be at The Landing with election of officers.  Also, ROWA members have been 
invited to attend the FRCSC luncheon meeting April 13 at the Holman Mansion in Ozark.   The ROWA May luncheon 
with installation of officers will be the last one for this term.  We will then reconvene in September.  Please mark 

 
Retired Officers Wives Association 

Submitted By Mary Jane Collins, ROWA Liaison 

(334) 774-2101 

 

 

Joan V. Newman Financial Advisor 

1032 Boll Weevil Circle, Suite EP.O. 

Box 311507, Enterprise, AL 36331-1507  

Bus. 334-347-4656   Fax 866-462-3521 

Joan.Newman@edwardjones.com 
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June Meeting 

Speaking Engagement 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Our June meeting speaker is CSM (R) Bennie Adkins.   

 
Bennie Adkins served this country for more than twenty years in the United States Army, with the majority of his time 

spent in Special Forces.  He was deployed to Vietnam three times, and during his second deployment was involved in 
heroic efforts which eventually led to the awarding of the Medal of Honor in 2014.  After his retirement at the rank of 
Command Sergeant Major he continued his education, eventually obtaining his Bachelor’s degree and two Master’s 

degrees from Troy University.  He then established his own accounting firm and operated for 22 years until retirement.  
 

The Bennie Adkins Foundation is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization whose aim is to carry on the 
legacy of Bennie Adkins by providing educational scholarships to Special Forces soldiers. The 

mission is to honor the legacy of courage, sacrifice, selfless service, and patriotism inherent in the 
Special Forces by providing educational scholarships to worthy soldiers to aid in their transition 
from military to civilian life.   

 
Please visit the website at www.bennieadkinsfoundation.org for more information and to view the 

story of a true hero.   
   

 

                                        
 

http://www.bennieadkinsfoundation.org/
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- May 20, 2017: Summer Opening of Lake Tholocco (West Beach) 

 

- Early-June: Opening of New Driving Range Building at Silver 
Wings Golf Course 

 
- Mid-June: Opening of New Post Exchange Optical Shop 

 
- June 24, 2017: 242nd Army Birthday Tournament Golf Ball Drop. 

(334) 255-0089 

 

 

 

                                                

          
                                                   

 

 

 

 
MOAA – Fort Rucker Chapter 

Special Events 
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Chaplain’s Corner 
Submitted by Ben McKee 

  
 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 

 
   May is a special month of the year in the McKee family.  May is filled with Birthdays of my 

spouse, myself, one son, and several grand- and great-grandchildren!  But even more important 
to myself and my siblings is Memorial Day.  From the time I was strong enough to carry a garden 
hoe, my dad, mom, little sister and myself made the two mile trek from our home over the hill, 

through the woods and across a couple of creeks to Mars Hill Cemetery to clean off the family 
graves the week before “decoration day”—now called Memorial Day.  Then on Memorial Day, we 

would pack up the old car with our homemade flower arrangements and a basket of food, and 
drive the four miles by road to decorate all the family graves and have dinner on the grounds.   
 

   Much attention was paid to Uncle Ray Luker’s grave. He had been killed in the Pacific during 
WWII, which was ongoing at the time.  He was a much younger brother of mom’s who didn’t fare 

as well as my two oldest brothers, who were still fighting in Germany. I learned the true meaning 
of Memorial Day from listening to the prayers of my mother as she prayed over Uncle Ray’s grave—
not for Uncle Ray, but for my two oldest brothers still in Germany.  I know not whether Uncle Ray 

was a war hero, but he was our family’s sacrifice for victory in WWII.  My two oldest brothers 
returned from the War safely and the next two brothers fought in the Korean War, and were also 

prayed home safely by a believing mother.  During my two tours in Vietnam, I also knew I had a 
mother on her knees, praying for my safe return.  Dad, Mom, and two of my four older brothers 

have since gone to their eternal reward.  All but Mom served in combat, but she was the person 
who prayed us home safely.   
 

   Still to this day, although we don’t trek through the woods, hills and creeks to get to the 
cemetery there in Oklahoma to clean off and decorate the graves, we do travel great distances to 

place flowers on Uncle Ray’s, and now many other family members’ graves.  We each thank God 
for their military service and thank Him that only one of the family was lost in combat.  
 

   Hopefully, you have your own experience of what Memorial Day means to you.  I hope you do 
make it a habit of thanking God for those who have died that we may live in freedom, and for His 

protection over our nation.  
 
   May God continue to bless this great nation and may we continue to follow God as a nation.       
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Important Dates for MOAA – Fort Rucker Chapter 

Calendar Year 2017 

 

 
Board of Directors’ 

Meeting 

Newsletter Input 

Suspense 

Bi-Monthly Dinner 

Meeting 

8 May 17 May  

12 Jun  17 Jun 

10 Jul 19 Jul  

14 Aug  19 Aug 

11 Sep 20 Sep  

2 Oct  21 Oct 

13 Nov 8 Nov  

4 Dec  16 Dec 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Yancey Parker’s Life Styles 

621 Boll Weevil Circle 

Enterprise, AL 36330 

(334) 347-8134   info@yanceyparkers.com 

http://www.yanceyparker.com 

mailto:info@yanceyparkers.com
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(Only if you are in the VA system) 

 
Medical IDs are an important benefit that veterans can claim, free of charge. It is 

Veterans Health Administration policy 
(file:///C:/Users/User/Downloads/12009007%20(1).pdf)  that medical ID bracelets and 

pendants are made available for veteran patients at no cost. Medical ID is jewelry that 
could save your life.  

 
Medical conditions like diabetes, heart problems, PTSD, and injuries like embedded metal 

fragments can be engraved onto the surface of a medical ID bracelet or necklace. A 

veteran’s medical ID can also include prescribed medicines and emergency contacts. 
Veterans can choose from the below veterans’ medical alert bracelets and necklaces from 

American Medical ID, free of charge. In the event of an emergency, this important 
information can help first responders and/or doctors in providing veterans with the precise 

treatment at the right time. Wearing a medical, ID protects against potentially harmful 
medical errors and eliminates unnecessary trips to the hospital. It is easy to claim your 

veteran medical ID with the help of your clinician.  
 

Follow these simple steps to obtain this benefit: 
 

1. Download and print the VA information sheet to bring to your VA clinician  
https://www.americanmedicalid.com/media/wysiwyg/PDFs/AMIVAHandout2016v3.

pdf 
 

2. Select from the available medical ID styles on the information sheet. 

 
3. Visit your clinician to discuss the engraving information on your medical alert 

bracelet or   necklace. 
 

4. Submit the VA information sheet to your clinician who will process your order with 
a Purchasing Agent. Your medical ID will ship to your desired address once the order 

is complete. 
 

[Source: Veteran Resources | March 3, 2017 ++ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Medical ID Bracelets & Pendants 

Update 01 

 

https://www.americanmedicalid.com/media/wysiwyg/PDFs/AMIVAHandout2016v3.pdf
https://www.americanmedicalid.com/media/wysiwyg/PDFs/AMIVAHandout2016v3.pdf
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     MOAA, Ft. Rucker Chapter 
     P.O. Box 620075  

     Ft. Rucker, AL 36362-0075 

 
     Return Service Requested 
 

 

2017-2018 Officers and Board of 

Directors 

President 
 Charlie Wigglesworth, 334-598-2313 

cwigglesworth@sw.rr.com 

 

Vice President/Programs 
 Lisa Bailey, 334-588-0512 

l_murray@juno.com 

 

Secretary 
Carolyn Wooley 

 

Treasurer 

Loel Ewart, 774-0328 
loel.ewart@troycable.net 

 

Membership 

Othan Gilbert 774-2211 
othan41@troycable.net 

 

Banquets 
Mary Rutkowski, 334-347-4966 

 

Personal Affairs 
Ben McKee, 334-897-2076 

BenRMcKee@aol.com 

 

Public Affairs 
 Othan Gilbert 774-2211 
othan41@troycable.net 

 

Legislative 
Charlie Block, 334-347-6385 
chasblock@roadrunner.com 

 

Chaplain 
Ben McKee, 334-897-20176 

BenMcKee@aol.com 

 

ROWA Representative 
Mary Jane Collins, 334-347-4966 

 

Surviving Spouses Affairs 
Ms. Faye Swinehart 

 

ROTC/JROTC 

Ron Kaita, 334-277-7860 
ronald.b.kaita.civ@mail.mil 

 

Newsletter Editor/Webmaster 

Charlie Block, 334-347-6385 
chasblock@roadrunner.com 

 

Retiree Affairs 
Ray Collins, 334-774-2101 

crc.dustoff51@centurytel.net 

 

 

 
                       

Elizabeth Sherling 
President 

 

 

805 Glover Ave. 

Enterprise, AL36330          (334) 347-2245 Ext. 285 
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